Minutes of the Antrim Board of Selectmen's Meeting August 3, 1992

Present: Philip Dwight, Chairman; David Boule; Michael Oldershaw

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

The Selectmen received 2 bids for heating oil, one from Vaillancourt and one from Rymes. Rymes Heating Oils had the low bid and will be notified and awarded the contract.

Mary and Bob Bethel came in at 7:15 to discuss their driveway, Mary says that run-off from Goodell Road is causing their driveway to deteriorate and wants to know what the Town is going to do to remedy the problem. Mary and Bob Bethel say that this has been a problem since before they purchased the property in 1985. The Selectmen agreed to look at the site with the Bethel's and a paving contractor. The Bethel's will let the Selectmen know when they can arrange a time to meet.

Michael Oldershaw moved to accept the minutes of July 20, 1992. David Boule second. So moved unanimously.

An Intent to Cut Permit for Richard Winslow's property, (Logger Peter Gagne) was signed by the Selectmen.

Police Chief, Brian Brown came in with two applicants for the part-time position. Michael Oldershaw moved to go into Executive Session to interview the applicants. Second David Boule. The Board, Chief Brown and the applicants adjourned to Executive Session at 7:45 P.M.

Meeting reconvened at 8:30 P.M. The Selectmen indicated that Michael Oldershaw will check references and report back at the meeting of August 17, 1992.

David Boule made the motion to thank Richard Edmunds for the donation of the glass to replace a window in the front of the Town Hall. Second Michael Oldershaw. So moved unanimously. A letter will be sent to Edmunds expressing the Town's appreciation for the donation.

The Selectmen signed a letter signaling their support for Monadnock Business Ventures in their recent effort to find a use for the Chicago Cutlery Building, formerly Goodell Company.

Chairman Phil Dwight reported the the Town's tax collections for the first half 1992 are at 78%, which matches the first half 1991. Selectmen discussed the Maruzen assessment. Dave moved to approve a 10% reduction in the assessment value to allow for errors. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen reviewed some properties which were picked up this year. The Anderson property is to be reduced the value of W/S since none has been installed. The building value is to remain the same as last years as no improvements have taken place in several years.

The Weymouth assessment is to be reduced to 70% completion not 80% in keeping with the improvements which have been reported.

Selectmen reviewed the Sawyer and Sneed assessments. No change in assessed value.

Vanski property to be reviewed.

Bids on the four components, (site structural work, fencing, electric, compactor and or hauling disposal), of the Transfer/Recycling Station will be accepted until 4:00 PM, September 3rd.

Bill Herman who is running for Hillsboro County Commissioner was in to introduce himself to the BOS.

Meeting adjourned 9:30

ems